NOTICE

The Schreiber Figure Skating Club will hold registration on Friday, November 3rd from 4-5 p.m. in the Anglican Church Basement. Fees - \$12. first child; \$8., \$5., Pre-School \$5.00 First child, \$2, second.

FOR YOUR SPECIAL DAY

Though many years of joy gloom
Everything you've shared
Good times, bad times, but all along
You both have always cared.

There were times when you were happy
And again times when you were sad
I'm sure nothing can compare
To the memoires you'll always have.
Faithfullness and sincerety
Have bonded you together
And the love you both have deep inside
Will certainly last forever.

Enjoy this day now, Nan and Pop
Its' yours and yours alone
Be thankful for the fullness that
You've built within your home.
There aren't many who are as fortunate
As the two of you have been.
And I'm grateful that it's both of you
My loving Grand parents you have been.

So in closing I'd just like to add
That on my list you are both on top,
So celebrate but take it easy tho'
On your Anniversary Nan and Pop.

- Composed by Billie Weaver for her grandparents Mr. and Mrs. H.D. Weaver on their Anniversary.

ROSSPORT TOWN TOPICS

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Campbell and Danny of Thunder Bay visited relatives here on the weekend. Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Henderson have returned

from a holiday in Thunder Bay and Duluth, Minn. Mr. and Mrs. Wilfred Gaune were recent visitors with Mr. and Mrs. Lenard Ibey.

Mr. and Mrs. Chas Wilde and children were weekend visitors to Thunder Bay.

Albert Rouble is a patient in St. Joseph's General Hospital, Thunder Bay.

Olav Sundland has closed the Novelty Shop for the winter season and returned to Thunder Bay. Mr. and Mrs. Jos. R. Douglas of Sioux Narrows were guests of Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Todesco during the week.

Mr. and Mrs. R.T. Kenney have left to visit their daughter Colleen and son and family, Mr. and Mrs. Edward Kenney in Kelowna, B.C.

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Cherutti of Thunder Bay were recent visitors with Mrs. Rouble.

Mrs. Albert Rouble visited her husband who is a patient in St. Joseph's Hospital, Thunder Bay.

Mr. and Mrs. Herb Legault motored to Thunder Bay, Thursday.

Eugene Gerow is a business visitor to Thunder Bay this week.

Mr. and Mrs. Chas. Todesco hosted a coffee party Tuesday evening for Mr. and Mrs. Keith Penner An interesting question and answer period was enjoyed on taxation, pensions, national parks, welfare problems, etc. and a pleasant evening and friendly repartee by all who called.

LADIES TO AIDE HOSPITAL TUCK SHOP

Mrs. Anne Wilde held a coffee party Wednesday afternoon for the ladies of the village who were interested in assisting the McCausland Hospital Ladies Auxiliary to raise funds and supplies suitable for the hospital tuck shop. On being so far from the hospital which would involve a fifty mile return trip to attend meetings in all kinds of weather, the ladies present decided to put on a bingo in the spring as the weather turning colder, fewer people would take part. Mrs. Wilde and Mrs. Todesco displayed articles and novelties that would be easy to make for the Tuck Shop. Mrs. Todesco asked for donations of yarn for the knitters and suggested homemade candy as well as books, magazines in good condition, books and safe toys for the childrens ward.

Being such a distance from the hospital, the ladies thought that they could not volunteer for any services in the hospital but would assist in anyway possible otherwise. A box of articles are to be ready by the middle of November.

TERRACE BAY ELECTION RESULTS

The following are the results of the Federal Election polls held in Terrace Bay, Monday, October 30th Penner, Liberal – 385 votes; Mutch, N.D.P. – 248 votes and Smith, Progressive Conservative – 161 votes.